文字 (10 新文) · 西北海 (10 新文) · 西北海 (10 新文)

Lt. Susan Beach Office of the District Censor APO 929 Fukuoka. 

My dear Lt. Beach;

How are you getting along on these days? Have you haerd from Helen recently? I have been waiting to hear from her since you wrote us. But 1 got no word from Helen yet. 1 think communication is still prohibited by the American government. SAME OF BUT STORE SEVEN

We are going to remove from the old place to the union church where we were before the war again. (perhaps early next week). This place is known as the House of the War Prisoners during the war, locating on the south eastern hill near the Oimatsu Park. You can see the building from the street car line about six or seven blocks away from it.

It is called Y.M.C.A. Hall by many people, and is very easy to find it. So that just drop in and see us whenever you happen to pass here please.

Julia sister of Helen was transferred to the south western girls high school at Kokura the first of March. It is one of the leading girls high school among the Baptist denomination.

How do you like Japan? This is the best season for the cherry blossom and I think you are enjoying them in Fukuoka now. When you heard from Helen lety us know about her please. Mrs. Takahashi Julia send you their love.

Sincerely yours,

Otofrace Taxabashi